Ecchinswell, Sydmonton & Bishops Green Parish Council.
Parish Council meeting report for 9th October 2024

The Parish Council met at Ecchinswell Village Hall and held their meeting to the exciting sounds of the panto preparations taking place in the main hall next door!

Work is moving forward on the new website. It should be easier to navigate and user friendly, clearer and also look much better so we are excited to get this new project up and running. Councillors and the clerk’s email and contact information will all change so look out for notification of these changes. We will keep you informed of all the updates on our website and also the noticeboards and Facebook. 

The pond has had a new influx of weevils who are busy eating through the azolla. They were placed in the pond on 14th September and have made a huge difference already. The green showing on the pond is duck weed which will naturally die back over the winter. It is hoped the new batch of weevils will be able to get rid of the azolla completely; we will keep you informed of its progress. 

The Ecchinswell Village Hall Committee have contacted the parish council to raise the issue on the football fields. They are suffering from dog fouling to the point that the committee would like to add notices to advise dog walkers that it is a fineable offence to let their dogs do so. It is also important that members of the public are reminded of the dangers of toxicara associated with dog waste, and that these are playing fields so any mess should be removed immediately. There can be fines imposed by BDBC for people who leave their dog waste behind. The parish council will contact BDBC and see if a new dog waste bin can be installed and emptied on a regular basis. We ask all dog owners to please remember to clear up after their pets. 

The purchase of a new Speed Indicator Device is moving forward. Various companies have been approached and recommendations sought, and the parish council have a number of options to choose from. The decision will be made shortly and then look out for the new SID! We hope it goes some way to help the perennial speeding problem in the parish. 

The next Parish Council meeting was due to take place on 13th November but this has been changed to TUESDAY 12th November. The Borough Council Leader Councillor Paul Harvey, has offered to hold a briefing to answer any questions the council or members of the public may have. This will take place between 6.30pm-7.30pm at Bishops Green Village Hall and will be followed by the usual parish council meeting. 

Any enquiries about the above or other local Parish Council Matters please contact Sarah Jones our Clerk (clerk@eccinswell-pc.gov.uk ).

Sarah Jones
Clerk - ESBG Parish Council 
